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[Text]

Mr. Forrestall: You do not know when you are going to
arrive at this decision.

Mr. Sinclair: I would be reluctant to predict a time, but we
are as anxious as . . .

Mr. Forrestall: With the wind’s coming around to the north
and Sable Island’s lying in the path of that . ..

Mr. Sinclair: We are monitoring the situation with a full-
time team . . .

Mr. Forrestall: I am sure you are.

Mr. Sinclair: ... and we are just as concerned as we
possibly can be about this whole situation.

The Vice-Chairman: Having completed your remarks, I can
now rule them out of order.

Mr. Forrestall: I had asked the question, but it slipped their
minds in dealing with other northern matters.

Mr. Mazankowski: Mr. Chairman, on a point of order, [ am
not sure whether you are aware that I have a motion for the
Committee which has not formally been accepted, but I have
had discussions with the Parliamentary Secretary with regard
to that motion. It has to do with the appearance of the Air
Transport Association of Canada. The Parliamentary Secre-
tary indicated to me the agreement of the government mem-
bers to allow these people to appear before the Committee and
that we should try to work in a time slot at the earliest possible
time. I presume you might convey that message to the Chair-
man and, hopefully, we could consider it in that light. If that
were done, I would not present my motion.

Second, as you are aware, we had sla‘ed two meetings with
the Postmaster General, one meeting was conducted in full,
another was conducted for approximately 15 minutes, I under-
stand. I think there is a genuine desire, at least on the part of
the members from our side, to have that meeting reslated
again, if at all possible. I know that we have meetings slated
for March 26, 27 and 29, but I wonder whether the Committee
Clerk could look into the prospect, perhaps, of slotting another
meeting which could accommodate the Postmaster General,
and whether she might be able to take a look at the opportuni-
ties available to us for accommodating the Air Transport
Association of Canada, because I think they are very impor-
tant witnesses relative to the Airport Revolving Fund and the
imposition of the airport-user tax.

The Vice-Chairman: I will accept what you said. The only
thing that was conveyed to me was that the Parliamentary
Secretary indicated that he expected a favourable response,
and he would let us know Thursday, but I think this and the
extra time for the Post Office, which I would agree that we
have to have—we were cut off because of the vote—are things
that should be discussed at an early Subcommittee meeting.
Perhaps I could convey this to the Chairman and see if we can

get a meeting going as quickly as possible. I would agree with
you.

[Translation]

M. Forrestall: Vous ne savez pas quand vous en arriverez a
cette décision.

N

M. Sinclair: J'hésite 4 avancer une date précise. Nous
sommes désireux . . .

M. Forrestall: 11 y a le vent du Nord, et I'lle de Sable, qui se
trouve dans la trajectoire . . .

M. Sinclair: Nous surveillons de trés prés la situation. Nous
avons une équipe a plein temps . . .

M. Forrestall: J’en suis sir.

M. Sinclair: Nous prenons la situation trés au sérieux.

Le vice-président: Maintenant que j’ai entendu vos observa-
tions, je puis les déclarer irrecevables.

M. Forrestall: J’avais posé la question auparavant. Les
témoins avaient oublié d’y répondre lorsqu’ils avaient abordé
d’autres questions touchant le Nord.

M. Mazankowski: J'invoque le Réglement, monsieur le pré-
sident. Je ne sais pas si vous étes au courant de la motion que
j'ai présentée et que le Comité n’a pas encore acceptée de
fagon officielle. J’ai eu a ce sujet des entretiens avec le
secrétaire parlementaire. Il s’agit de la comparution de la Air
Transport Association of Canada. Le secrétaire parlementaire
m’a fait savoir que les ministériels étaient d’accord pour que
ses représentants viennent devant le Comité et qu’il restait a
trouver une occasion le plus tot possible. Je suppose que vous
allez faire le message au président. S’il y a entente a ce sujet,
je retirerai ma motion.

Deuxiémement, comme vous le savez sans doute, il avait été
prévu deux réunions avec le ministre des Postes. Une a eu lieu
en entier, mais l'autre n’a duré que quinze minutes. Les
députés de notre coté aimeraient bien avoir 'occasion de
reprendre cette derniére réunion si c’est possible. Je sais qu’il y
a des réunions prévues pour les 26, 27 et 29 mars. J’ignore si le
greffier du Comité pourra trouver une autre occasion pour
tenir une réunion en compagnie du ministre des Postes. En
méme temps le greffier pourrait essayer de faire une place a la
Air Transport Association of Canada. Les témoignages de ses
représentants pourraient étre utiles face a cette question du
fonds renouvelable pour les aéroports et de I'imposition d’une
taxe aux usagers des aéroports.

Le vice-président: Je veux bien accepter votre version des
faits. Tout ce qu’on m’a dit, c’était que le secrétaire parlemen-
taire s’attendait a4 une réponse favorable. Il était censé rendre
sa décision jeudi. De toute fagon, la question de la comparu-
tion de ces témoins comme celle d’une nouvelle réunion avec le
ministre des Postes doit étre examinée le plus tot possible par
le sous-comité de direction. Je sais qu’une réunion précédente
a été abrégée a cause d’un vote. Je vais en parler au président
afin de voir si une autre réunion peut étre tenue rapidement.



